
Plans are underway to expand the 

Given Memorial Library and Tufts 

Archives.  There is an ongoing campaign 

to raise the $8 million needed for the 

building expansion and endowment. 

Upon completion of the expansion, there 

will be a separate Tufts Museum, a Donald 

Ross Archives to better accommodate 

researchers and golf course architects, a 

greatly expanded children’s and young 

Holiday Closings
July 4, 2013 Independence Day

September 2, 2013 Labor Day

The solid waste pickup schedule is 
posted on the Village website  
(www.vopnc.org) for collection 
scheduled during the weeks with 
observed holidays. 

4th of July 
Celebration
The Village of Pinehurst kicks off 
a full day of activities to celebrate 
Independence Day on July 4, 2013. 
Events will include the annual pet 
parade behind the Given Memorial 
Library at 9:00 a.m., the traditional 
parade at 10:00 a.m., activities at 
the Harness Track at 5:00 p.m., 
concluding with a fireworks show at 
9:15 p.m. Annabelle, the Village’s 
newly restored 1937 fire engine is 
expected to make its debut during 
the celebration.  

New Businesses in 
the Village Center
The Village of Pinehurst would 
like to welcome the following new 
businesses to the Village Center:

Java Buzz 
Located in the Department Store 
Building at 105 Cherokee Road

Bella Nails and Spa 
Located at 50 Market Square

Too Blonde Tavern 
Located in the Theatre Building at 
90 Cherokee Road

Pet Etiquette 
The Village of Pinehurst would like 
to remind all pet owners of their 
responsibility to leash all dogs in 
public and to pick up after your dog 
on any sidewalk, walkway, or public 
property within Pinehurst.

Given Memorial Library Great Expectations Campaign 
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adult area and more space for adult non-

fiction and fiction. Given Memorial Library 

will also be the site of the Pinehurst Hall 

of Fame, which will hold its inaugural 

event in November 2013. In addition, the 

building expansion will include a large 

meeting room that will provide space for 

various types of events and programs.   

From the earliest days, the Village of 

Pinehurst has had a lending library 

provided through the benevolence and 

good will of the Tufts family. In 1964, 

Sarah Given Larson created this lasting 

treasure in memory of her parents, 

John and Irene Heinz Given. With an 

endowment in their honor, and a gift of 

land on the Village Green by Richard S. 

Tufts, the Given Memorial Library was 

born. Ten years later, the Tufts Archives 

was created through an endowment from 

the Tufts Family Foundation and the 

Pinehurst history museum was added. 

Now, the Given Memorial Library is 

almost fifty years old and is a central and 

beloved part of the Village of Pinehurst. 

While Pinehurst’s population has grown, 

and the library has expanded programming 
and services, the physical facility has 
remained unchanged. The library is 
excited to better serve their patrons, 
community, and visitors, enriching and 
enhancing the Village of Pinehurst.

A 501(c)3 non-profit organization that is 
privately created and funded, the library and 
archives are not eligible to receive federal or 
state library monies. The library welcomes all 
patrons regardless of residency, and charges 
no card or member fees. If you would like 

to make a contribution to the capital 

campaign and support the library and 

archives, please make your check payable to 

the Given Memorial Library Annual Fund 

(operations) or the Given Memorial Library 

Great Expectations Campaign (building 

fund). Mail to: PO Box 159, Pinehurst, NC 

28370. You may also donate at the library 

website, www.givenmemoriallibrary.com, 

and select the “Donate Now” button on the 

home page, or charge a gift to a credit card 

by calling 910-295-3642.
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Rassie Wicker Park will soon be home to the 
first two public tennis courts in Pinehurst!  
Construction has started on the courts that 
are located near the playground and should 
be completed sometime in June.  The courts 

Tennis and Pickleball Courts 
Constructed in Rassie Wicker Park

are lined for Pickleball, which is growing 
in popularity locally and across the United 
States, and will have lights for evening play 
as well. Look for information this fall on 
future tennis programs and lessons!

Village of Pinehurst
395 Magnolia Road

910.295.1900

Business Hours: 8:30 am - 5:00 pm

www.vopnc.org

Lauren Craig: lcraig@vopnc.org

Rendering of expanded Given Memorial Library.

The Village Council would like to invite 
you to a free public concert, “An Evening 
on the Village Green,” on June 15, 
2013. This inaugural event featuring the 
Carolina Philharmonic is being held to 
celebrate the opening of the new Tufts 
Memorial Park. 

Named after James W. Tufts, founder of 
Pinehurst, this three-quarter acre lawn 
and landscaped park features open space 

for small concerts, art shows and other 
cultural events.  When not being used 
for events, the park will be available as a 
passive recreation area for relaxing and 
enjoying time with family and friends. 

Visit our new gem in the heart of the 
Village of Pinehurst and check out the 
Village’s website at www.vopnc.org for 
more details about the upcoming “An 
Evening on the Village Green” event.

The FY 2014 Budget is driven by the 
commitment to ensure Pinehurst continues 
to be a charming, vibrant community, 
reflecting our rich history and traditions. 

To that end, the Village Council is focused 
on enhancing services in the following 
four areas in its FY 2014 Budget: promote 
economic opportunity, provide safe and 
adequate transportation, provide cultural 
and recreational opportunities, and preserve 
and enhance the community’s character. 

After adopting the FY 2014 Budget and 
Strategic Operating Plan, the Village 
will mail a “Budget in Brief ” to all 
households and businesses that provides 
an overview of the budget. You can 
access the budget at www.vopnc.org.

Budget in Brief



Upcoming Events: 
June 15: “An Evening on the Village Green” at Tufts Memorial Park
June 15-16: Summertime Blues Dressage Show at the Harness Track
June 21: Family Movie Night at the Village Arboretum
July 5-7: PSJ Hunter/Jumper Show at the Harness Track
July 13-14: Rise-N-Shine Dressage Show at the Harness Track
August 1-4: U.S. Kids Golf World Championship and World Cup at Pinehurst Resort
August 10-11: Early Morning Blues Dressage Show at the Harness Track
August 16: Pinehurst Live After 5 with The Sand Band & The McKenzie Brothers
August 17: Backyard Bocce Ball at the Fair Barn
August 30-September 1: PSJ Hunter/Jumper Show at the Harness Track
September 7-8: Cool Down Dressage Show at the Harness Track
September 14-15: Moore County Kennel Club Dog Show at the Harness Track
September 14-15: Carolina Polocrosse Eastern at the Harness Track

A new session of the Pinehurst Police 
Department Citizen Police Academy 
will begin September 17, 2013 and run 
through November 12, 2013. The academy 
trainings, held on Tuesday evenings from 
6:30-9:00 p.m., will expose citizens to all 
aspects of the department from patrolling 
along with the officers to learning more 
about investigations, crime scene forensics, 
firearms, community policing, and much 
more. Registration forms can be picked up at 
the police department. Spaces are limited so 
don’t miss your chance to participate!  

Recruiting for 
Citizens Police 
Academy 

Timmel Pavilion

The Village Heritage Foundation 
has completed construction on the 
new 30 x 60 foot covered, open-air 
Timmel Pavilion in the Arboretum.  
The pavilion was completed in May 
and has an outdoor fireplace, rocking 
chairs, patio, ceiling fans, tables and 
chairs, and a game table.  The space 
is open to the public to enjoy the 
views of the Arboretum, sit and rest 
while walking on the various trails, 
or can be reserved for events such 
as birthday parties, receptions, and 
other events.

Timmel 
Pavilion Opens 
in Arboretum

The Community Appearance Grant Program 
helps businesses and property owners in 
commercial areas upgrade and improve the 
exterior appearance of their property. Recent 
grant recipient, Potpourri, was able to enhance 
the store’s exterior trim with a fresh coat of 
paint. Potpourri’s owner, Eldora Wood, bought 
the building in 1980 and was awarded 38% of 
the total cost of the project, totaling $1,500, 
through the Village’s Community Appearance 
Grant. Applications for this grant can be found 
on the Village website or at Village Hall.

Andrea Correll, Director of Planning and 
Inspections for the Village of Pinehurst, 
has successfully completed the 2012-2013 
Municipal Administration Course of the 
School of Government at the University of 
North Carolina at Chapel Hill. 

The 150 hour program in Municipal 
Administration is designed for managers, 

Director of Planning and Inspections 
Graduates from NC Municipal and 
County Administration Course 

department heads, and officials 
whose responsibilities require a broad 
understanding of functions beyond 
individual areas of specialization. 
Andrea was one of 98 officials who 
graduated from the course this year 
and is one of more than 2900 officials 
who have completed the course since it 
began in 1954.

Village Council 
Meeting Dates 
June 11 at 4:30 pm - Work Session
June 25 at 9:00 am - Work Session
June 25 at 1:00 pm - Regular Meeting
July 9 at 4:30 pm - Work Session
July 23 at 9:00 am - Work Session 
July 23 at 1:00 pm - Regular Meeting
August 20 at 9:00 am - Work Session 
August 20 at 1:00 pm - Regular Meeting

Welcome New 
Village Employees!  
Mack Cassidy, Maintenance Worker, 
Public Services

Eda Sherman, Customer Service Rep, 
Administration

Melissa Holt, Administrative 
Coordinator, Administration

Jamie Reed, Customer Service Rep, 
Administration

Lauren Craig, Village Clerk, 
Administration

Danaka Bunch, Fair Barn Coordinator, 
Parks & Recreation

John Hill, Harness Track Specialist, 
Parks & Recreation

Eat Fresh, Eat 
Local at Pinehurst 
Farmers’ Markets  
The Pinehurst Farmers’ Markets are  
held on Wednesdays 3:00-6:00 p.m.  
in Cannon Park and Saturdays 10:00 
a.m.-1:00 p.m. at Village Center 
through September. Come out to meet 
local famers setting up produce, meat, 
baked goods, and much more.

Sponsorship 
Opportunities
Are you looking for a way to give 
back to your community or a great 
place to advertise your business? 
Pinehurst Parks and Recreation offers 
many sponsorship opportunities 
including special events, youth 
athletics, adult programming, etc. 
If you are interested in any of these 
sponsorship opportunities, please 
contact the Parks and Recreation 
Department at 910-295-2817.
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The Village utilizes the CodeRED 
Emergency Notification System - a 
high-speed telephone communication 
service for emergency notifications. 
This system allows the Village to 
telephone all or targeted areas of the 
Village in case an emergency situation 
requires immediate action. It then 
delivers our recorded message to a live 
person or an answering machine, 
making three attempts to connect to 
any number. 

We recommend that every household in 
Pinehurst take advantage of this system 
and sign up as soon as possible. Please 
re-register with CodeRED if you have 
added or changed your home or cell 
phone number, or if you have a new 
Pinehurst address. To register, visit  
www.vopnc.org and select the Customer 
Service Desk link to find more 
information on the CodeRED system. If 
you have any questions regarding this 
service, please call 910-295-1900.

The pavilion is named in honor of 
Lisellotte Timmel, who left a significant 
donation to the Village Heritage 
Foundation.  Anyone interested in 
making a donation to the Village Heritage 
Foundation may do so by sending checks 

to PO Box 398, Pinehurst, NC 28370.  
For information on reserving the Timmel 
Pavilion, fees and charges that apply or to 
check availability, please contact the  
Village’s Events Coordinator, Ashley Hunt  
at 910-295-2817 or ahunt@vopnc.org.

Community Appearance Grant Program


